Entergy wants more time to make its case
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By SUSAN SMALLHEER Herald Staff 

Entergy Nuclear has asked the Vermont Public Service Board for more time to present additional witnesses to prove its case for state approval to increase power production at Vermont Yankee Nuclear Power Plant by 20 percent. 

In a request filed Tuesday, Entergy asked for three additional days in mid-October in order to present additional rebuttal testimony to concerns raised by the Department of Public Service and the New England Coalition, an anti-nuclear group opposing the production increase. 

Earlier this year, Entergy Nuclear leaned hard on state regulators and other parties for a quick decision on its request. It asked for and received a promise of a decision by Oct. 31. At one point, it said the early decision was required for the project to go forward. 

But that deadline has already been moved back a couple of weeks because of all the problems this summer over the exchange of documents. 

But Entergy spokesman Robert Williams said Tuesday that Entergy now felt that the review of the proposal — “to be fair to everyone” — needed the additional hearings before the Public Service Board. 

The rebuttal hearings on the case are slated to begin Monday and last for three days. 

“It will give an opportunity for the parties to fully address any issue, it goes the extra mile for fairness. We want to make sure that this proceeding is absolutely fair,” Williams said. 

“This uprate is very important to the future of the state,” he stated. 

The Department of Public Service, which acts as the ratepayer advocate, has so far refused to endorse Entergy’s plan, saying there is no benefit to the state of Vermont. The state has raised concerns that historically power uprates increase the unreliability of the plants, which could mean unscheduled power outages for Vermont ratepayers. Power would have to be bought on the open market at higher prices. 

The power — about 100 megawatts — will be offered for sale to Vermont utilities for 30 days, but after that will be sold on the open market. 

The Public Service Board issued two orders concerning the case last Saturday, rejecting Entergy’s request that the board review a decision by one of its hearing officers, which ordered the utility to share documents from its board of directors — under a confidential agreement — with the anti-nuclear group. 

“The order allows us to protect the confidentiality of competitive information while providing an opportunity for intervenors to review, as long as they agree to confidentiality,” Williams said late Tuesday. 

But Williams pointed out that the board did grant one of Entergy’s requests, that the testimony from the half-dozen or so new expert witnesses be put in writing, which triggers a higher standard of review by the New England Coalition. 

Raymond Shadis, the staff member of the coalition handling the opposition case, said last week he was opposing their request. Shadis couldn’t be reached Tuesday. 

“We had asked to have that to put it in writing. It’s substantive, to have it in writing and have it streamline the process,” Williams said. 

“It will make all the parties better prepared,” he said. 

The board turned down a request from the New England Coalition that the Public Service Board hire its own experts to review the flood of information from Entergy. 

The board rejected the coalition’s request, saying it already had the resources to properly evaluate the proposal. 
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